
NOTICE OF PUBLIC INFORMATION CENTRE

CLASS ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT STUDY
West River Wastewater Pumping Station and Forcemain,

Town of Oakville
PR-2964A

Background
The 2011 Sustainable Halton Water and Wastewater Master Plan 
identified the potential need for higher pumping capacity at the 
West River Wastewater Pumping Station (WWPS) in the Town 
of Oakville in order to adequately service population growth to 
2031. Additionally, an opportunity exists to implement a second 
wastewater forcemain (WWFM) to provide redundancy and 
compliance with Halton Region’s latest design standards.  The map 
shows the approximate limits of the Study area.

Accordingly, Halton Region initiated a Municipal Class 
Environmental Assessment Study (Class EA) which considered a 
wide range of WWPS and WWFM upgrade alternatives in order to 
select the most appropriate station design concept and forcemain 
alignment. The impact of the upgrade alternatives on social, 
cultural, economic and natural environments are being evaluated 
and assessed during the Study. 

Class EA Process
The Study is being conducted in compliance with Schedule B of 
the Municipal Class Environmental Assessment (October 2000, as 
amended in 2007, 2011 and 2015), which is approved under the 
Ontario Environmental Assessment Act.

As part of the study, a Public Information Centre (PIC) is scheduled 
to allow the public and interested stakeholders to learn more about 
the Study and provide input and comments on the recommended 
alternative solution.  Representatives from Halton Region and its 
consultant will be available to answer questions and discuss the 
next steps in the Study at the PIC (drop-in format) which has been 
arranged for:

Date:	 	 Tuesday, June 27, 2017		
Time:		  6 – 8 p.m. (drop-in meeting format) 
Location: 	 The Sovereign House
		  7 West River Street in Bronte Village 
		  Oakville, ON

Comments
If you are unable to attend the PIC and would like to provide 
comments, please forward them to the project team members 
listed below by July 19, 2017. Comments received through the 
course of the Study will be considered and documented in the 
Class Environmental Assessment Project File Report. For more 
information on this Study and the consultation process, please visit 
the project website at halton.ca/EAprojects.

 
David McCollum, P. Eng.                        
Project Manager
Halton Region  
1151 Bronte Road
Oakville, Ontario  L6M 3L1
Phone: 905-825-6000 ext. 7093
Fax: 905-825-8822
E-mail:  
david.mccollum@halton.ca 
 
Information provided in response to this notice will be collected 
in accordance with the Freedom of Information and Protection 
of Privacy Act. With the exception of personal information, all 
comments will become part of the public records.

This Notice first issued June 5, 2017.
halton.ca/EAprojects

Rob Lewtas, P. Eng., PMP,  
CEng., C.WEM 
Project Manager 
Black & Veatch Canada 
50 Minthorn Boulevard, Suite 501
Markham, Ontario L3T 7X8 
Phone: 905-370-1243 
Fax: 905-747-0974 
Email: lewtasr@bv.com 
 


